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In the autumn of 2024, we will carry out fee checks for pre-
school (förskola) and after-school services (fritidshem). If you 
have paid too much or too little, an adjustment will be made. 

 
The fee checks involve comparing the information a household has provided to the municipality with 
the income of the members of that household as assessed by the Tax Agency. 
 
 

This will affect you only if there is a mismatch 

The vast majority of people pay the correct fee and will not be affected by these fee checks. However, 
if it turns out that the income you have reported is higher or lower than your actual income, an 
adjustment will be made. Then you will receive a separate invoice. 
 
 

No action will be taken for amounts below SEK 50 per month 
(SEK 600 per year) 

Amounts below SEK 600 will not be invoiced or reimbursed. Fee checks are carried out with a two-
year delay, because it takes that long for Tax Agency data to become available. This means that the 
checks carried out in 2024 will relate to the fees paid in 2022. 
 
 

Please contact us for more information 

Legal guardians who have questions about the fee checks are welcome to contact the Children and 
Education Administration (Barn- och utbildningsförvaltningen) of the Municipality of Kungsör: 
 
 
avgiftskontroll.buf@kungsor.se  
 
You can read more at:  
 
www.kungsor.se/avgiftskontroll 
 

 
 


